# January 10, 2022- Department of Pediatrics Faculty Meeting Recap

# Kim Boland | General Announcements and Chair Update

- Welcome new faculty members Dr. Amy Dipietro (Cardiology) Dr. Katelyn Rossow (Developmental and Behavioral Pediatrics)
- Congratulations to Dr. Brit Anderson, MediStar Leadership in Healthcare Honoree
- Encouraged participation in the Pediatrics Book Club
- Annual reviews all due Feb 15
- Work assignments, striving for all changes to occur in January or July, there have been some delays related to legal reviews and other factors, once comp models for each division are finalized, should be easier to do all in January, thanks to those involved in the process
- Faculty ballots
  - Ryan Williams, General Pediatrics
  - Bethany Morgan, joint appointment in the Developmental & Behavioral Pediatrics division with 20% of time in Neurology, allows her to accept the state funded position with the Office for Children with Special Healthcare Needs (OCSHCN) that our department manages; Pat Purcell stepped down, Melissa Hancock to assume role, she left the Department 12/1/21, now gratis faculty, may do PRN work with us
  - o Francesca Kingery, Hospital Medicine
  - o Ysabella (Izzy) Esteban, Rheumatology; continuing search for additional Rheumatologist
  - o Kaci Eastep, Emergency Medicine
  - o Julia Sparks, Hospital Medicine
  - o Samual Williams, Hospital Medicine
  - Alex Healy, Hospital Medicine
- Progress on training programs, we continue to expand, Pediatric epilepsy fellowship, ultrasound, hospital medicine, cardiology

#### Medical Education | Sara Multerer

- Thank you for patience and flexibility over the holidays and through this month related to resident staffing shortages due to respiratory illness, both COVID and non-COVID related
- Decreasing resident conference in person attendance due to recent illnesses; if presenters prefer to do virtual, can accommodate, contact chief residents
- Successful Fellowships Match; reviewed national results (see slides)
- Tara Kopp, along with Keri Marques and Kelly Lyons are managing the Resident Procedure Rotation; all interns
  will rotate; seven blocks between February and May; emails sent, slots available, please respond; faculty
  encouraged to pair up with a fellow, helps with teaching skill; other departments like Anesthesiology are
  participating; residents are encouraged to seek out procedures; direct questions to Tara

## Diversity & Inclusion | Faye Jones

- Dr. Laura Castillo-Page presenting Grand Rounds on Friday on inclusive leadership, will be an interactive session
- Encouraged involvement in the Pediatrics Book club, Ken Schikler will be facilitating
- The University should be providing updates on the Acting Provost and Vice Provost for Faculty Affairs positions within the next week or so
- School of Medicine is starting a social justice distinction track in the fall, anyone interested in becoming a mentor, contact Faye

#### Research | Jan Sullivan (see slides)

- IRB reminders and iRIS reminders
- Submit proposals through NCRI (new process coming)
- Staff transitioning to new roles, added new staff in office
- Change in accounting process, UofL requiring PI to sign-off monthly
- Joe Head, NHC IT will help with data search in EPIC, 2<sup>nd</sup> Floor KCPC Research Division on Tuesdays after 1:00 PM
- PIRATs ScholarSHIP Conferences, reviewed next three sessions, starts back January 24
- PIVOT available will help find research funding opportunities

#### Research | Kyle Brothers (see slides)

- Microsoft Virtual Desktop Review, option when in a NHC facility when doing academic work
- If want access, send request by email to Brothers, info also posted on Peds Internal Resource page
- Will discuss Sharepoint, Dropbox, UofL CardBox at another mtg, encouraged Sharepoint and One Drive use

#### Clinical | Vicki Montgomery

- Patient Safety Update: reviewed Reaching for Zero data and goals, had good progress
- NHC launching new site for guidelines, Reaching for Zero materials, can access on any device, not quite fully up
  and running, let her know if QR does not work, PDFs are slow to load time to time
- Drug Shortages in hospitals
- Shoutouts to teams for incredible work in recent events around ECMO, organ donors, spinal cord injury

### Clinical | Jenn Evans

- Worked with Cody Penrod around children seen in the Emergency Department, discharge referrals are now prioritized through the access center, patients should be seen within about a week
- Reminder, January 29<sup>th</sup> at Noon, Drs. Marshall and Bryant giving an update on COVID; new epidemiology data she received from Dr. Flynn presented declining rates, hopefully February will be better
- She shared her screen showing the active recruitments ongoing, will discuss more at next meeting